Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 7 July 2020
(socially distanced)
	Present
	Andrew Jackson (in the chair), Robin Burr, Dick Riches, Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Alex Newman, Tim Pullen, Russell Constable, Cathy Johnson, Ruth Bennett, Chris Stone

	Apologies
	Nigel Duffin, Simon Leo

	Minutes
	Minutes of the last meeting held on 18th May 2020: it was noted that Russell Constable was also at the meeting. With this correction they were approved as an accurate record. 

	To Note
	Andrew opened the meeting by checking that everyone was comfortable with the distancing between chairs.  He acknowledged that lockdown, as well as adding to pressures on everyone, had impacted on communications and he regretted the effect that recent emails had had.  He asked that everyone listen with compassion at the meeting and remember that everyone was a volunteer, doing their best for Leander.

	Heating 
	Dick and Paul gave an overview of the investigations and decision making so far.  He highlighted that Ajax have an old gas-powered ceiling heating system and are looking to replace it. One of the suppliers had suggested we consider two potential safety issues: since we added another set of doors at the entrance, there is no fresh air inlet and there is potentially increased risk of CO poisoning as the gas flow/inlet may be restricted. 

The meeting agreed that Tim, Ruth and Neil spend no more than two weeks exploring an electric infrared heating option further. If possible they will speak to current users of the proposed system and arrange a visit to Leander by the supplier.

Andrew will speak to H and V Serviceplan, who have been instructed to start work, to investigate any costs and impact associated with putting the contract on hold or cancellation.

Chris will seek to confirm the 3-phase supply requirement of an electric air source heat pump.

The executive committee will then meet again to make a decision. It was acknowledged that all decisions so far have been taken in good faith, and to avoid another winter without heating.

	Parent Volunteering
	Some progress has been made with those who offered help via the survey: a small fundraising group has been set up and ideas are being considered. Cathy has completed a review of the potential grants available, which found that very few non-Covid-19 related grants are being made currently.

	Financial
	We currently have £9,875 in the current account, £45,275 on deposit, £599 in the debit card account and there is £644 in the Explorer account.  The only major forecast expense (apart from the heating system) is capitation due around February 2021.
Not all parents have amended their standing orders to take account of the increase in subs – Paul estimated that the split is very roughly 50/50. This discrepancy require attention, but given the recent disruption to activities, the meeting agreed to postpone any further action on this. Also, parents have been reminded on more than one occasion that we recognise the financial difficulties that the current situation may have caused and some have approached Leander for assistance. Because of time constraints, Andrew suggested that anyone who wanted to discuss subs further would be welcome to stay on after the meeting.
Lettings:The summer T’ai Chi residency will not now take place due to injury. There is no update as to whether the church wants to return.

There is a proposal for a regular hall hiring for an art class (one or two whole days per week). Ruth commented that this would be much preferable to several individual hirings particularly given the need for additional Covid19-related cleaning and infection control – the art class organisation has offered to provide cleaning materials and hand sanitisers etc. and will mark out spaces for social distancing.

The Executive Committee is now required to formally approve the hiring out of HQ to outside organisations.

Robin and Ruth will liaise to draw up a risk assessment for hiring the hall and bring to committee for approval.


	Grants and Fundraising
	Nothing further to report.

	GSL Report
	Getting back on the river: all groups are required to undertake a detailed risk assessment due to Covid-19 and past safeguarding issues. This is then submitted to District for approval.

Tim and Andrew have completed their water activity risk assessment and Beavers and Explorers will also do theirs.

Robin reported that there was no further progress on boat repairs as yards aren’t yet open for business to any extent, partly because of the difficulty in obtaining materials.
We have applied to the Environment Agency for boat licences but haven’t heard back.

	Building report
	Dick reported that the water tanks in the loft space need covers and the meeting agreed that this should be progressed.

	Safety
	No further issues were reported.

	AGM

Any Other Business
	The meeting agreed to aim for 21st September, possibly to be held outside as part of a celebratory event.
Paul reported that we currently have insurance cover for £73,000 worth of boats.  He will circulate the schedule for review.

	Future Dates
	Meeting to decide on heating system TBC
21st September AGM




